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Mr. Kelly Folsom
Environmental Engineer
Tarmac America LLC

455 Fairway Drive

Deerfield Beach, Florida 33441

Re: Charlotte County ~AG
Tarmac America LLC
Facility ID No. 0150084

Dear Mr. Folsom:

On July 29, 2011 an inspector from the Department was at the above referenced facility to witness a
compliance test. During the compliance test the inspector noted that your cement silo was sporadically
emitting visible emissions from the cement silo exhaust line located before the baghouse. Since the
visible emissions were sporadic, a six minute opacity average wasn’t calculated.

The Department would like to advise you that allowing this type of emission may constitute
circumvention, a violation of Rule 62-210.650, Florida Administration Code (F.A.C.). The rule states no
person shall circumvent any air pollution control device or allow the emission of air pollution without the
applicable air pollution control device operating properly.

The Department request that the exhaust line be repaired within thirty days of this letter. Please inform
the Department with documentation that the repairs have been made. The information may be mailed to
the address mentioned in the letter head or emailed to Sherrill.Culliver@dep.state.fl.us. Should you have
any questions please call Sherrill Culliver at (239) 344-5629.

Sincerely,

ym,

—(Ajélya K¢ Satyal : .
Program Administrator
Air Resource Management
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